
 
 

PUBLIC NOTICE 
UNION COUNTY, SC 

FORMER UNION DRY CLEANER DEMOLITION PROJECT 
15 DAY PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD 

MARCH 18 – APRIL 2, 2025 
 
 NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that Union County is considering applying for grant 
funding to demolish the former Union Dry Cleaner Building located at 307 East 
Main Street, in the City of Union, in Union County, South Carolina with the 
resulting use of green space. The purpose of this Notice is to inform citizens of the 
proposed demolition and give them the opportunity to comment on the project. 
 
  This Notice is subject to the provisions of Union County’s Citizens 
Participation Plan, developed in anticipation of participation in the State of South 
Carolina’s Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) program, providing for 
the participation of the citizens of Union County in the planning and 
implementation of community and economic development projects which involve 
CDBG funds.  Other grant funding sources will also be considered. 
 
The Citizens Participation Plan is available for review in the Union County 
Supervisor’s Office located at 203 West Main Street, Union, SC, 29379 from 8:30 
a.m. to 5:00 p.m. Monday through Friday.  
 
Citizens may provide written comments within fifteen (15) days of the date of this 
Notice to the County’s grant administrator:  Catawba Regional COG, Attn. Elizabeth 
Morgan, PO Box 450, Rock Hill, SC 29731. Email:  emorgan@catawbacog.org  
 
Date:  March 18, 2025 

mailto:emorgan@catawbacog.org

